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Newsletter of the Robins AFB Post:  Society of American Military Engineers 

A Tour of the HQ AFRC modular facility has been scheduled for 21 March 2012 at 1 PM.  The tour will 

be given by Dale Barlow, Area Engineer for the US Army Corps of Engineers, Savannah District.  

Tour:  HQ AFRC Modular Facility  

Come take a tour of the Headquarters Air Force Reserve Command’s temporary 

administrative facility on March 21st.  This 90,000 square foot facility will house 

the HQ AFRC personnel until their permanent campus can be constructed. The 

project initially includes funding for construction and demolition of the facility - 

with five option years to lease the facility and furnishings.  It's a design-build pro-

ject with a duration (for design and construction) of 180 calendar days.  

 

Our tour guide will be Mr. Dale Barlow of the US ACE, Savannah District.  In addi-

tion to Air Force military construction and Army Reserve projects in and around 

Robins, he is responsible for military construction administered by the Moody AFB Resident Office and the 

Atlanta Resident Office (to include Dobbins ARB and the Gillem Enclave) as well as civil works and Vet-

eran’s Administration projects being performed in the metro Atlanta area. 

 

We will be meeting at the Horizons Club around 12:45 and then carpool over to the facility.  Tour starts at 1 

PM and if you would like to go, please RSVP by March 19th.  Send your RSVP to the Post secretary at 

esther.lee-altman@robins.af.mil. 

March 2012 www.samerobins.org 

For those of you that work outside of the gates and need to be sponsored in order to attend the general 

SAME meeting, please submit your name, phone number, and email address to the Robins SAME Post Sec-

retary (esther.lee@robins.af.mil) by the Friday before the scheduled meeting.   
 

On the day of the meeting, come in through the Main Gate (the Watson Boulevard gate) and stop by the 

Visitor’s Center.  Please have your driver’s license, proof of insurance, and vehicle registration handy as you 

will be required to show these before your pass is issued. 

Need Base Access? 



Lastly, we honored the memory of long time Post Leader Ric Powers with a tree and 

plaque dedicated during the Base’s Historic Forest Ceremony.  To see a complete 

breakdown of the Post’s revenue and expenses for 2011, view the financial charts on 

the next page, Page 3. 
 

If you have any questions or would like to provide input to the Post regarding worthwhile community teaming 

opportunities, please feel free to contact any Post leader with your idea.  

As a non-profit organization, SAME Robins Post gives back to the 

Base and the surrounding community through the promotion of 

engineering and educational opportunities, supporting the local 

military members, and by providing charitable donations to worth-

while causes throughout the year.  
 

The Post receives income through two main sources: one is through a portion of Post 

dues, which is returned to the Post by SAME National; the other is through local fund-

raising efforts. The two fundraisers that the Post sponsors each year are the golf tour-

naments, one for Earth Day with profits supporting Earth Day events and the Base and 

the other in October, that help provide needed funding to the Education and Mentoring 

Fund. This Fund supports two annual $2,500 college scholarships plus a student cam-

pership to one of the SAME Engineering and Construction Summer Camp opportuni-

ties.  
 

The Post supports continuing education though assistance with conference attendance 

and travel expenses that helps support the Post mission.  Robins Post also supports 

deployed service members annually by donating funds to the 116th Unit Advisory 

Committee. The Post also sponsored both Boy Scout Troop 220 and Cub Scout Pack 

220 so they can continue their 55 year mission of serving the youth of the Base. Earth 

Day awareness activities and the statewide Mathcounts competition for area middle 

school students are two more areas where SAME pitched in to help make a difference.   

Greg Culpepper, PE, is a Principal and Sr Project Manager at Pond & 

Company in Norcross, Ga.  He is a registered PE in Tennessee and 

Georgia, and also a Level II Certified Design Professional by the Geor-

gia Soil and Water Conservation Commission (GSWCC).  Born in War-

ner Robins, GA and raised in the outskirts of Dublin, GA, Greg gradu-

ated from Georgia Tech in 1998 with a BS in Civil Engineering.   
 

Greg has worked for 14 years with Pond, serving in various capacities.  

One of his more interesting roles was serving as the City Engineer for various Atlanta-

metro municipalities, including Kennesaw, Sugar Hill and Flowery Branch.  More re-

cently he has served as a Project Manager in the Federal Facilities Group, working 

with such agencies as NAVFAC, US Forest Service, US Fish & Wildlife, National 

Guard Bureau, Mobile and Louisville Corps of Engineers, Air Force Reserve Com-

mand and Robins AFB.  Recent projects include a SOF Flight Simulator Facility for 

AvFID at Hurlburt Field, FL, and the Troop Feeding Facility – Community Activity 

Center at Homestead Air Reserve Base.  The latter won a 2011 Air Force Design 

Award.  Greg has been a SAME Robins post member for 2 years. 
 

Greg currently resides in Tucker, GA with his wife Natalie, and their two sons, Will 

and their most recent addition, Garrett.  The family is active in their church, and en-

joys attending Georgia Tech football games, Braves games and Falcons games.   
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The next Robins Post General 
Meeting will be held on 17 
May 2012 at 11:30 am. The 
meeting will be held in the Ho-
rizons Club’s Georgia Room. 
All are welcome.  
 

Upcoming Dates in 2012 
 
 

21 March:  The Robins Post will be 
hosting a group tour of the HQ AFRC 
Temporary Administrative Facility.  
Please RSVP by 19 March to the 
Post Secretary (esther.lee-
altman@robins.af.mil) if you would 
like to reserve a spot for this tour. 
 
23 March:  The MathCounts Compe-
tition held at the Georgia Tech Stu-
dent Center showcases middle school 
students and their math skills.  For 
more information, please visit:  
http://www.gspe.org/
mathcounts.htm 
  
19 April:  The Annual Earth Day 
Golf Tournament will be held at the 
Pine Oaks Golf Course.  For more 
information, contact Laurel Cordell 
at laurel.cordell@robins.af.mil. 
 
21 April:  2012 Macon Walk to 
Defeat ALS.  Please see the flyer on 
the last page of this newsletter for 
more information. 
 
17 May:  1130 hours:  SAME Gen-
eral Meeting immediately preceded 
by SAME Robins Post Board/
Officer’s Meeting.  Presentation TBA. 
 
20 June:  1130 hours:  SAME Gen-
eral Meeting immediately preceded 
by SAME Robins Post Board/
Officer’s Meeting.  HQ AFRC pro-
gram managers will present the 
“Partnership with Industry” program. 
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Post Financial Update 

SAME Spotlight: Member of  the Month 



Jacobs is one of the world’s largest and most diverse providers of professional 

engineering and architectural services with a global network of 200+ offices 

in 25+ countries. With significant breadth and depth of experience with the 

Department of Defense, we have qualified, knowledgeable professionals with 

the technical expertise to deliver world-class facilities in support of United 

States military missions.  
 

As business partners to our clients, we focus on delivering the tangible, tech-

nical solutions that make a real difference to our clients’ triple bottom line. 

We have the expertise to progressively and cost-effectively reduce the envi-

ronmental impact and resource intensity of projects around the world. 
 

We employ more than 750 professionals in Georgia — with 20 based at Robins Air Force Base, and more 

than 400 in the Atlanta area. We provide architectural, engineering and planning services for federal, avia-

tion, and program management projects, as well as transportation engineering, water re-

sources planning and design, surveying, and environmental planning.  
 

For more information contact Hollie Dupes at 770.673-6635, hollie.dupes@jacobs.com or 

visit: www.jacobs.com. 

SAME Mission  

SAME Vision 

 “To promote and facilitate engi-

neering support for national secu-

rity by developing and enhancing 

relationships and competencies 

among uniformed services, public 

and private sector engineers, and 

related professionals.” 

 

 

 

 

“To be a premier global engineer-

ing organization leading the pro-

fessional and personal growth of 

all members in support of military 

readiness and development of solu-

tions to national security chal-

lenges.” 

Sustaining Member Spotlight:  

Announcements from the Post 

For the second year in a row, SAME National is offering stipends (up to $1,250) for young and military members to 

attend the Joint Engineer Training Conference (JETC).  Offering six technical tracks and several great workshops on 

subjects such as Theater Construction Management System and Engineering Ethics, the JETC is a premier event with 

increasing value to Junior Officers and NCOs.  This conference will be held 22-25 May in St. Louis, Missouri.   
 

Please visit:  http://s3.goeshow.com/same/JETC/2012/Stipend.cfm for a list of qualifications and more information.  Applica-

tions must be submitted to SAME HQ no later than March 30, 2012. 
 

The SAME Robins Post now has a Facebook Page!  Please check us out at:  http://www.facebook.com/#!/pages/SAME-

Robins/249252775150214.  Don’t forget to Like us so that you can received the latest news from SAME! 
 

Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis (ALS), commonly known as Lou Gehrig’s disease, is a motor neuron disease that can affect 

the ability to control and initiate muscle control.  In the later stages of this disease, a person can become totally paralyzed.  

Three Walks to Defeat ALS® has been setup in Georgia.  More information for these events has been provided on the last 

page of this newsletter. 
 

The deadline for submitting the Scholarship and Engineering Camp applications is fast approaching (March 30th).  Please 

spread the word that high school and college Freshman can apply for these wonderful opportunities to further enhance 

their education.  For more information, please visit our Post’s website:  www.samerobins.org.  
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$1,727
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Golf Tourney

SAME M&E 
Special

SAME Dues 
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interest
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Post Officers 
 

President 

Col. Nicholas Desport 

nicholas.desport@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1100 
 
Vice President 
Mr. Mike Coats 
michael.coats@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 
 
Secretary 
Ms. Esther Lee-Altman 
esther.lee-altman@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-3976 
 
Assistant Secretary 
Ms. Casey Lucas  
casey.lucas@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 
 
Treasurer 
Mr. James Griffin 
JGriffin@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 
 
Senior Enlisted Advisor 
CMSgt Patrick Ferrell 
patrick.ferrell@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1084 
 
Executive Directors 
Ms. Nancy Manley; Membership 
nancy.manley@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-2900 
 
Directors 
Mr. Ken Branton; Programs 
kenneth_branton@urs.com 
(678) 808-8907 
 
Ms. Laurel Cordell; Programs 
laurel.cordell@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9275 
 
Mr. Brett Williams; Education & Mentoring 
brett.williams@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9225 
 
Mr. Joe Ballard; National Security 
joe.ballard.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1034 
 
Mr. Shawn Politino; National Security 
shawn.politino@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1023 
 
Mr. Kevin Long; Financials 
kevin.long@robins.af.mil 
(478) 926-7301 
 
Mr. Steve Hvizdzak; Events/Small Busi-
ness 
steve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 
 
Mr. Art Warner; Sustaining Memberships 
arthur.warner@amec.com 
(478) 923-5999  
 
Ms. Becky McCoy; National Liaison 
becky.mccoy@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9287 
 

Sustaining Member Firms 
 

AECOM 
Mike Coats; michael.coats@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 / Fax 329-1062 
 

AMEC 
Art Warner; arwarner@mactec.com 
(478) 923-5999 x15 / Fax 923-5776 
 

Applied Engineering Solutions 
Angie Hubbard; ahubbard@AES-pe.com   
(478) 314-1270 / Fax 314-1271 
 

Applied Software 

David Moore; david@ASTI.com 

(404) 564-1821 / Fax 633-0154 
 

ARCADIS US 
Steven Moes; steven.moes@arcadis-us.com  
(386) 338-2682 / Fax 263-2746 
 

Atkins North America 
Nate Berger; nathaniel.berger@atkinsglobal.com 
(678) 247-2643 / Fax (770) 226-0967 
 

CAPE, Inc. 
Monica Cooper; mcooper@cape-inc.com 
(210) 360-1212 / Fax 377-2111 
 

CEMS Engineering 
Hugh Giggleman; hgiggleman@cemsengineering.com 
(843) 875-3637 / Fax 875-4509 
 

CH2M Hill 
Frank Miyagawa; Hfrank.miyagawa@ch2m.com 
(850) 939-8300 x42 / 939-0035 
 

Columbia Engineering  
Louis Young; lyoung@columbia-engineering.com 
(770) 925-0357 / Fax 925-0565 
 

Defense Products Marketing, Inc. 

Neil Hammaker;  dpmwr@aol.com 

(478) 329-9666 / Fax 918-0264 
 

Donaldson, Garrett & Associates, Inc. 

Elaine Hollis-Prichard; esh@dg-a.com 
(478) 474-5350 / Fax 477-2534 
 

Eaton Corporation 

Adam Byrd; adamrbyrd@eaton.com 

(678) 309-4235 / Fax  n/a 
 

EMR, Inc. 
Jim Foster; jfoster@emr-inc.com 
(850) 698-8893 / Fax (904) 212-0787 
 

F3 Solutions 

Joe Jahnke,  joe@f3now.com 

(478) 971-1343 / Fax 971-1344 
 

Flint EMC 
Jimmy Autry; JAutry@flintemc.com 
(478) 218-5548 / Fax 219-5539 
 

Geosyntec Consultants 

James Griffin; jgriffinl@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 / Fax 929-5120 
 

Geotechnical & Environmental Consultants 
Thomas Driver; tdriver@geconsultants.com 

(478) 757-1606 / Fax 757-1608 
 

Gulf Coast Architectural Group, Inc. 

Don Carlos;  don@gcarchgroup.com 

(850) 607-7328 / Fax 332-7255 
 

Ikhana, Inc. 

Bob Pickard; robert.pickard@ikhanainc.com 

(843) 364-6828 / Fax (202) 449-9840 
 

Jacobs 

Hollie Dupes; hollie.dupes@jacobs.com 

(770) 673-6635 / Fax 673-6681 
 

Landmark Engineering Group, Inc. 

Mike Shamsie;  mike.shamsie@landgroup.biz 

(309) 755-3400 / Fax 755-5522 
 

Leo A Daly 
Edward Piekarczyk; EPiekarczyk@leoadaly.com 
(404) 874-8333 / Fax 874-8830 

Merrick & Company 
Douglas Elledge; douglas.elledge@merrick.com 
(404) 739-5100 / Fax 739-5101 
 

New South Construction Company 

Dan Hobson;  dhobson@newsouthconstruction.com  

(404) 443-4000 / Fax 443-4100 
 

Ocmulgee Site and Environmental Services, Inc. 
Wesley Woods;  lwoods@ocmulgeesite.com 
(478) 224-7070 / Fax 224-7072 
 

Pond & Company 
John Cassidy; cassidyj@pondco.com 
(678) 336-7740 / Fax 336-7744 
 

Porter Scientific Inc. 
Freda Porter;  fporter@porterscientific.com 
(910) 521-0549 / Fax 521-3599 
 

Reeves Construction Company 

Steve Kichefski; skichefski@southeastpavement- 

services.com 

(478) 474 9092 / Fax 474-9192 
 

SAIC Constructors, LLC 
Michael Gwyn; michael.b.gwyn@saic.com 
(704) 542-2908 / Fax 759-0081 
 

Superior Solar Systems LLC 
Jeff Ball; jeff.ball@superiorsolar.com  
(707) 695-5454 / Fax (866) 699-9852 
 

TEPA EC, LLC 
Steve Hvizdzak; Hsteve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 / Fax 922-7925 
 

TetraTech, Inc. 
Scott Covode; scott.covode@tetratech.com 
(678) 775-3108 / Fax 775-3138 
 

Toland & Mizell Architects 
Alan Toland; atoland@toland-mizell.com 
(404) 343-3500 / Fax 577-6240 

 

TRC Solutions 
LC Campbell; lcampbell@trcsolutions.com 
(478) 955-9980 / 971-1398  
 

URS Corporation 
Ken Branton; kenneth_branton@urscorp.com 
(678) 808-8907 / Fax 808-8400 
 

Weston Solutions, Inc. 
Hilton Culpepper; hilton.culpepper@westonsolutions.com 
(478) 875-3693 / Fax 875-3693 (same) 
 

WINDAMIR Development & Construction 
Kimberly Glover; kglover@windamir.com 
(770) 436-3500 / Fax 436-9020     
 

Wolverton and Associates, Inc 
Theo Stone;  theo.stone@wolverton-assoc.com 
(770) 447-8999 / Fax 447-9070 

SAME Robins Post  
Sustaining Member News 
Are you with a Sustaining Member Firm?   
If you would like to become one, or if you are  
not sure of your company’s registration status, 
please contact Mr. Art Warner, our Sustaining 
Member Director, at 478.923.5999 ext 12 or at 
arthur.warner@amec.com. 
 

Accepting Abstracts 
We are currently accepting abstracts for pre-
senters and Presentations in 2012. Let us 
know what presentation topics or presenters 
would most interest you. We want to know 
what is important to you. Please contact Mr. 
Ken Branton at kenneth_branton@urscorp.com 
with feedback or for more information. 
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